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Upcoming meetings

Our next dinner meeting will be October 22, 2018 at 6:30 pm at the Centerville Senior Center.  The 
program will follow dinner.

Lions Learn about Hepatitis in Wayne County
Registered Nurse Martha Smith from the Wayne County Health Department spoke to
Centerville Lions Monday evening, October 8, about the problem of Hepatitis in Wayne
County.   Smith said Hepatitis A is virulent in our area.  She said alerts are put out if a
worker comes in sick and aren't following hygiene procedures.  Smith says there has
been a big response to vaccines.  There are vaccines for Hepatitis A and B, but not
type C.

Wayne County ranks number one in Indiana and 9th nationwide for Hepatitis A cases,
although she said it's been slowing down recently.

Wife of Former Member Benedict Dies
74 year  old  Toni  Benedict,  wife  of  former  Lion  Phil  Benedict,  died  Wednesday,
October 10 at Friends Fellowship Community.  They had been married 52 years.
Survivors include twin sons and several grandchildren.

A Registered Nurse, Toni retired from Richmond State Hospital in 2008 , after 38
years of service.

Services  were  held  Wednesday,  October  17 at  6  pm at  the the Doan and Mills
Funeral Home in Richmond, following visitation.

Memorial contributions may be made to: Friends Fellowship Community Endowment Fund, 2030 Chester
Blvd., Richmond, IN 47374 or Alzheimer's Association, 50 East 91st Street, Suite 100, Indianapolis, IN
46240.

Lions Discuss Halloween Party and Other Items
Lion Holly Stiggleman discussed the Community Halloween Party on October 31.  She urged members to
bring cakes, cookies and other goodies for the event to be held at the Centerville Elementary gymnasium
from 5:00 to 7:00 pm.  Centerville High School Leos will be giving out candy.  Lions Ty Farmer, Joe and
Paul Elstro are in charge of set up at 4 pm.

Members also discussed the Dictionary Program in the schools and the cost of providing them depending
on the type.  Members can give donations for the project to reduce the amount taken from the Projects
Account.  And it was announced that one-thousand dollars has been set aside for spring scholarships at
Centerville High School.

Future meetings and events

October 31 – Community Halloween Party 
November 12 – Dinner meeting with program
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